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FORMAL CASE NO. 1115,  IN THE MATTER OF WASHINGTON GAS LIGHT 
COMPANY’S REQUEST FOR APPROVAL OF A REVISED ACCELERATED PIPE 
REPLACEMENT PLAN 

 
1. By this Public Notice, the Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia 

(“Commission”) extends the time to file comments and reply comments on the Liberty Consulting 
Group’s (“Liberty”) Final Report Management Audit of Washington Gas Light Company’s 
(“WGL”) Accelerated Pipe Replacement Plan (“PIPES 1 Plan”) that was filed on April 19, 2019.1  
The deadline for comments is extended an additional 60 days.  Comments and replies are due by  
August 8, 2019, and August 23, 2019, respectively.  

2. The initial Public Notice was published in the D.C. Register on May 10, 2019.2  On 
May 31, 2019, the Office of the People’s Counsel filed an Amended Motion requesting that the 
Commission extend the comment period on the Liberty Final Audit Report of WGL’s PIPES 1 
Plan an additional 60 days to August 8, 2019, and August 23, 2019, respectively.3  

3. All parties who have signed a confidentiality agreement 4 and are interested in 
commenting on the confidential version of the Final Audit Report as well as other persons 
interested in commenting on the public version of the Final Audit Report may submit written 
comments and reply comments no later than August 8, 2019, and August 23, 2019, respectively. 
Comments are to be addressed to Brinda Westbrook-Sedgwick, Commission Secretary, Public 
Service Commission of the District of Columbia, 1325 G Street, NW, Suite 800, Washington, DC 
20005.  Copies of the Final Audit Report may be obtained by visiting the Commission’s website 
at www.dcpsc.org.  Once at the website, open the “eDocket” tab, click on “Search database” and 
input “FC 1115” as the case number and “282” as the item number for the public version of the 

                                                           
1  Formal Case No. 1115, In the Matter of Washington Gas Light Company’s Request for Approval of a Revised 
Accelerated Pipe Replacement Plan, (“Formal Case No. 1115”), Liberty Final Report Management Audit of 
PROJECTpipes, filed April 19, 2019 (“Final Audit Report”).   

2  66 D.C. Reg. 006067-006068 (May 10, 2019). 

3  Formal Case No. 1115, In the Matter of Washington Gas Light Company’s Request for Approval of a Revised 
Accelerated Pipe Replacement Plan (“Formal Case No. 1115”), Amended Motion for Enlargement of Time of the 
Office of the People’s Counsel for the District of Columbia to Respond to Liberty Consulting Group’s Management 
Audit Report (“OPC’s Motion”), filed May 31, 2019.      

4  See 15 DCMR § 150 et. seq. (Confidential and Proprietary Information) (1992).    

http://www.dcpsc.org/


Final Audit Report.  Copies may also be purchased at cost by contacting the Commission Secretary 
at (202) 626-5150 or PSC-CommissionSecretary@dc.gov.                      
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